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To Marchell Adams-David, City Manager 

Thru Paul Kallam, Director 

From Amanda Jones, Senior Engineer 

Department Transportation 

Date July 1, 2025 

Subject Street Closing and Right-of Way Acquisition STC-05-2023: Woodside 

Drive  
 

Mr. Justin Mason has petitioned the City of Raleigh to close approximately .124 acre 

of right-of-way on the southside of Dartmouth Road. The case is designated Street 

Closing STC-05-2023: Woodside Drive Right-of-Way. 

• The right-of-way dedication was platted in 1955 (Wake County BM 1955 PG 

125) 

• The applicant is requesting permission to close the east half of Woodside Drive 

right-of-way with the west half remaining open.  

• Applicant proposes compensation in an amount of $128,000 in consideration 

for the closure and vacation of public interest in this space. 

• The city proposes a contingency that the closure is only effective upon the 

platting of the new right-of-way and receipt of offered compensation.  Also 

included in this would be a recorded divestment of interest in future closure of 

the remaining half of the Woodside Drive right-of-way.   

 

The closure of this right-of-way as requested does not align with Policy T 2.7 in the 

2030 Comprehensive Plan and prior City Council approvals due to its lack of being in 

the public interest.  

Attached are the street closing petition summary information submitted by the 

applicant and a map of the proposed closure area. 
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